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24th April, 2023
Dear Larissa,

re:  Tamborine Mountain Scenic Rim Division One by-election, 15/4/23
A number of residents here are perplexed as to why the Federal Greens sought to demolish the long and hard work several environmental organisations on Tamborine Mountain have been working for.  One rusted on Greens voter told me, with a distinct note of distaste, that he won’t be voting “Green”.  Perhaps this is due to lack of information.  

Tamborine Mountain Progress Association was formed in 1915 primarily to help manage the newly gazetted national parks, mainly the first in Queensland, Witches Falls National park.   Throughout its 107 years existance protection of the environment has been its core function.   From it peeled off other environmental groups such as Bush Volunteers, Natural History and Landcare.

 TMPA for the past forty & more years has been fortunate to have had a long line of highly productive and hard working secretaries.  From highly knowledgeable Joy Guyatt, to Elizabeth Russell (central in the formation of Landcare), Jennifer Peat (skilled in interpreting planning schemes, plus lots of court experience) to the current Amanda Hay.

For many years Amanda has debated in TMPA meetings all current issues as they pertained to Tamborine Mountain.  TMPA meetings are attended by Div. One Councillor who relays everything of interest to the locals.   Accumulated knowledge is something one cannot achieve in a short space of time. 

Amanda has been corresponding with Council (CEO, Councillors).  She  has asked leading questions, pointed out inconsistencies, advised other Councillors, attended Council meetings or listened to recordings of same.   She has kept track of what Council has been doing on line.  She has appeared in the Planning & Environment Court on behalf of residents.  

Why is all this work critical for the protection of our unique environment here?   

Tamborine Mountain holds up to 80% of the Gold Coast Region’s flora and fauna.   This was internationally famous from as far back as the 1890’s.   With TMPA as its conduit for a chosen lifestyle, strong resident input over the years has resulted in an environmental semi-rural plateau, despite its proximity to two large cities.  

About one and a half million visitors arrive each year to enjoy the views, national parks and the fresh air.  But most of all, this is an easy escape from urban pressure people struggle with each week.  A survey carried out by TMPA found that 92% of these visitors chose their destination for its environmental value.

Here is the problem.  Whilst residents generally welcome the visitors this evidence of a scenic sought after area attracts continuous inappropriate development pressure.   This is exactly how the Gold Coast grew to be the dog’s breakfast it is today.  

We thus spend a lot of time in the Planning & Environment court battling inappropriate development applications which Council, more often than not, approves.   These threaten wildlife, vegetation and obliterate wildlife corridors as well as threatening the non-urban lifestyle we all enjoy.  
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Sadly we have a mayor to whom Tamborine Mountain is simply a rates base (nearly 25%) and cannot see any difference from Beaudesert, Boonah or anywhere else in the shire.   His political ambitions lay with the west.  

Particularly since shire amalgamations, the job to retain our unique lifestyle has increasingly become more difficult.   Too many Councillors since then have delegated Councillor powers to the bureaucrats.  Local government, at least in Scenic Rim, doesn’t work the way it used to.   Today Council is an autocratic entity dictating what largess they are willing to dish out to the community.  

This doen’t sit well with Tamborine Mountain residents who are long used to having an input regarding how they wish to live.     

Except for ex Division One Councillors Swanborough & Waistell, Councillors today (whether they like it or not) are adjuncts to the Council bureaucracy.   They can comment on the reports presented by bureaucrat sections at Council meetings about all the work they have been doing.  To inject something meaningful here Councillors would need to have sound knowledge of the planning schemes, finance and appropriate sections of the Local Government Act etc.   Bureaucrat recommendations take place with Councillors in secret meetings prior to general meeting ratificaiton.  Speeches and media releases are prepared for them.

What we absolutely do not need right now is another nodding head.  

The Greens candidate, although well meaning and with a willingness to serve her community, as a raw recruit would have had to follow the current Council policy of bureaucratic domination.   Where Amanda has the distinct advantage is that her accumulated knowledge and experience enables her to analyse, criticize or add suggestions to how the off mountain unelected bureaucrats are steering Council.

The Federal Greens have nothing to do with Scenic Rim Regional Council.  Local government is different from the Federal sphere.    The “Green” how to vote card put our local experienced environmental and all  local issues candidate last on the ballot paper.   We have increasing urban style  development threats to our wildlife, vegetation and wildlife corridors.    Our off mountain commercial water extractors with very deep bores threaten the future of our national parks.  We desperately need someone with appropriate skills on our side.     

The environmental semi-rural character of Tamborine Mountain is reliant on someone with planning skills (at the very least), knowledge and experience to try to stem the urbanization Scenic Rim Regional Council is lumping on us.  We are fast becoming a Gold Coast look-alike.  
I am forwarding this letter to you as the future for the environment here onTamborine Mountain looks pretty bleak indeed.
Yours sincerely,
Jeanette Lockey,

President,

Tamborine Mountain Progress Association
cc:   Scott Buchholz,   Federal MP for Wright
        Jon Krause , State MP for Scenic Rim
P.O. Box 106, North Tamborine, Qld., 4272

www.tamborinemountainprogressassociation.com
